
OCTOBER 15, 2020 

 

HBNA Meeting, Zoom Meeting 

 

Board Members Attending : 

Susy Stovin, Ruth Skogstad, Melissa Bryson, Blake Dexter, Cathy Boston, Carole Simpson, 

Mark Roberts, Bob Connelly, Brian Ruediger, Maribett Varner, Anne Culberson, Christy 

Campbell   

 

Executive Committee: 

 

President: Susy Stovin thanked all retiring and returning board members. Seventy eight 

households voted for new members Shelby Cobb, Cathy Iannotti, Wade Copeland, Tom Mallory 

and Mark Bryson. New officers and board members will attend the November 2020 meeting. 

 

Secretary, Anne Culberson distributed the minutes by email. Minutes approved. 

 

Treasurer, Brian Ruediger states, “Continuing our trend for many prior periods, the Historic 

Neighborhood Association maintains a strong balance sheet and anticipates the ability to meet 

future expenses.” 

 

Security Cameras, Blake Dexter, the transition to a new vendor continues. Tom Mallory will be 

chairing the camera committee due to Blake Dexter’s resignation. Thank you Blake for your 

leadership on this committee. 

 

Communication, Mark Roberts and Maribett Varner reported; they have two new committee 

members to help with the newsletter and communication. The HBNA membership or dues letters 

are sent out. Dues are $150. LPR and camera  donations are encouraged. 

 

Beautification, CME, Carole Simpson, discussed completion of clean up and beautification at 

Mayson Ravine as well as projects in Vermont Park, Davidson Park are in progress. Little Nancy 

Creek Park requests a donation. Board supports matching the gift from last year for Little Nancy 

Creek Park of $2500. 

 

Transportation, The Board discussed planned traffic light for Osborne and Windsor Parkway, 

City of Brookhaven. Also discussed, the large RV vehicle parked on Brookhaven Drive is a 

concern of neighbors. Board members discussed silt from Peachtree Road to Capital City Club 

Lake as a concern. 

There was discussion of interest in gating Farmbrook.  

Wade Copeland will chair transportation after November board meeting. 



 

Zoning, Fulton County, Cathy Boston noted a request for a pool on a corner lot, West 

Brookhaven and Club Drive, City of Atlanta.  

Canterbury Court has scaled down their proposed development but still plan to build back into 

neighborhood from Peachtree Road.  

There is a residence planned at Club Drive and Peachtree Road by a builder. 

 

Events, Cathy Boston has volunteered to distribute orange ribbons to place on mailboxes, if you 

plan to participate in trick or treating this Halloween. 

 

Respectfully Submitted, 

Anne Culberson, Secretary  

November 18, 2020 

 

 

 

 

 


